PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION INC.

P.O. BOX 8237

PITTSBURGH, PA 15217

Dear Pliskover Member:

The Memorial Days (Kaiver Ovus) of paying respect to our dearly departed before the High Holidays will be held this year on:


Sunday, September   5, 2004,  9:00 A.M. – 1:00 P.M. 


Sunday, September 12, 2004,  9:00 A.M. – 1:00 P.M.

As in the past, we have hired Phil Hydovitz to accompany each family to their departed loved ones for individual prayer.  His service, as in previous years, is paid for by the Association.

We are also offering a service to all our members who live out of town and find it difficult to make the annual graveside visit.  Our Remembrance Memorial Committee will help you to honor your dearly departed on our memorial days.  On the attached page please insert all the names – English and Hebrew – of your dear ones and mail to our P.O. Box.  If you cannot attend at the proper time we will then have your wishes attended to by having a group service, where the names of all the departed will be read aloud, followed by the recitation of the traditional “El Moleh Rachamim” prayer on your behalf.

According to Jewish tradition, memorial prayers should be offered with the giving of charity (tzedakah).  Checks should be made out to:  PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION, and mailed to P.O. BOX 8237, PITTSBURGH, PA  15217.

The work involved in the upkeep of the cemetery is very costly (repairs, machinery, labor, etc.), so your financial help will be greatly appreciated.  Some of your officers and board members will be sitting at the table near the entrance to the cemetery to once again greet you and receive your contribution for Kaiver Ovus.

In closing, let us wish each of you a very healthy, happy and prosperous New Year.  We are looking forward to hearing from you and seeing you soon.  L’Shana Tova.

Shalom,

Officers and Board Members

August, 2004

e-mail: Pliskover@Pliskover.com
website:  www.Pliskover.com
                                                                                                         English            Hebrew

Your name______________________________________________________________

Your address____________________________________________________________

DEPARTED:

Spouse_________________________________________________________________

Father__________________________________________________________________

Mother_________________________________________________________________

Sister__________________________________________________________________

Brother________________________________________________________________

Other relatives___________________________________________________________

                        __________________________________________________________

                        __________________________________________________________

                        __________________________________________________________

PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION INC.

P.O. BOX 8237

PITTSBURGH, PA  15217

e-mail:  Pliskover@Pliskover.com
website:  www.Pliskover.com
NEWSLETTER

JULY-AUGUST 2004

Dear friends and relatives,

As you can see by the cover pages, it is that time of the year that we let you know about Kaiver Ovus.  The holidays are early this year:  September 16 – Rosh Hashanah, and September 25 – Yom Kippur.  The officers and board of your organization wish you and yours a HEALTHY, and HAPPY new year.  As always, the top pages spell out what we do for the organization, and hope you can avail yourself of the services.  I look forward to going to the cemetery before the holidays.  It gives me a chance to be with my loved ones, naturally, but just as important I get to see the families that come to pay their respect.   To  those who cannot attend, we are there for you to say your prayers, and that gives us a closeness to you as well.  

If you didn’t get the May-June Newsletter, please let me know.  I seem to have too many copies left over.  It’s possible that the Office Depot made too many for me.

To those who haven’t seen some of the pictures on  the website, try to take a look.  I hadn’t seen the website for quite a while, and when I checked it last week I was so pleased to see what a wonderful job Jared Kaufman has done.  The Pliskover genes are really strong, folks!!!  

Our September Board Meeting will be on September 13.  (First Monday is Labor Day.)

OUR OCTOBER MEETING WILL BE ON MONDAY, OCTOBER 11.  IT WILL BE AT 7:00 P.M., HELD IN ROOM 202P – THE HENRY GOLDSTEIN LIBRARY.  THE AGENDA:  ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR THE TERM OF OCTOBER 2004 TO OCTOBER 2006.  Coffee, tea, and refreshments will be served.  Please plan to attend, vote for and support our officers and board.  The following is the proposed slate:

President:



Irv Weiner

Vice Presidents:


Ann Gould and Paul Weiner

Treasurer:



Ron Kaufman

Financial Secretaries:


Barbara Rosenzweig and Jordana Zober
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Corresponding Secretary:

Gloria Shapiro

Board of Directors:

Marilyn Brody


Alan G. Miller





Elliot Cook


Ernie Pearl





Honey Forman

Debbie Roth





Ron Gould


L. Bud Roth





Adam Kaufman

Frank Rubin





Jared Kaufman

Eric Speck





Lois Leff


Shoham Zober

Ex Officio:



Ettie Haas and Joe Roth

Congratulations to Ron and Ann (Weiner) Gould on their recent retirement.  Ron was ready for the big day, and plans to be an active PCA member with SOME of his spare time.  Ann wasn’t quite ready, but has accepted her work limitations as she accepts everything in her life – if she can’t do certain things, she can always do something else.  I’m grateful to having her as an officer on our board.  Harry and Lena are kvelling. 

Best wishes to my granddaughter, Hilary Silverman, on her recovery from surgery.  She has double Pliskover genes in her, and can’t lose!  Parents are Diane and Ed Silverman, grandparents are Louise & Marty Silverman and yours truly, great-grandparents are Pearl & Morris Rubenstein, and Eleanor & Frank Silverman.  I’m proud to be related to all.

A special hello to Belle and Joe Roth.  Joe has not been well, and we want him to know we are all praying for him.

Best wishes to Leon and Sandra (Gordon) Dorfzaun who have moved into their new apartment in Mt. Lebanon.  Also, to Carole and Leonard Rubenstein on the move to their new home in Presto, PA.

To “Gig” Horovitz in Florida – Mazel Tov on the Bar Mitzvah of your grandson, Sam.

Congratulations to Edie and Sanford (Cooky) Danovitz on the celebration of their fifty-seventh anniversary.

Betty and Sidney Medgaus were supposed to come to Pittsburgh in August.  Unfortunately, due to a terrible fall that shattered her shoulder, Betty and Sid had to cancel their trip.  Best wishes for a speedy and lasting recovery, Betty.

Morton Wedner, from Huntington Beach, CA, suggested to me some time ago that we try to mail the Newsletter electronically (e-mail).   I immediately became overwhelmed, and said uh, uh.  After all, not everyone has a computer.  It would mean two different mailing sets, and a lot more.  So I decided it was not for my feeble mind.  Thanks to the wonderful young blood we have in our group, it was brought up again and Jared 
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Kaufman saw no problem.  (Oh G-d, it’s wonderful to be young, bright, and handsome, too!)  I also must say that Honey Forman has offered to set up a system for me regarding putting all members on the computer for financial information.  Again, I used those two 

words:  uh, uh.  Getting back to Jared, he has worked out an e-mail registration page on the website.  The site will allow people to receive news updates about the Pliskovers via e-mail.  There will be an option to receive Newsletters by e-mail only, if the person so chooses.  When the form is filled out, an e-mail will be automatically sent to me so that the database (hello, Honey) can be adjusted.   To re-phrase all this:  WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE YOUR PLISKOVER NEWSLETTER ELECTRONICALLY?  THE LATEST ADDITION TO OUR WEBSITE (www.pliskover.com) IS AN E-MAIL REGISTRATION PAGE.  IT WILL ONLY TAKE YOU A MINUTE TO REGISTER YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS.  BY DOING SO, YOU WILL RECEIVE E-MAIL UPDATES ABOUT THE PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION.  YOU WILL ALSO GREATLY HELP THE ORGANIZATION TO SAVE ITS PRECIOUS FEW SHEKELS FROM THE HIGH COST OF POSTAGE AND PRINTING.  DON’T FORGET, YOU CAN ALREADY VIEW THE CURRENT AND PAST NEWSLETTERS BY VISITING THE WEBSITE ANY TIME.  If you have any ideas of what to add to the site, send an e-mail to pliskover@pliskover.com.  We’re open to all suggestions.  If you prefer, tell us that you would like to help.

Speaking of help, if it weren’t for Eileen Levin, Honey Forman, and Paul & Molly Weiner, I would have given this job up a long time ago.  (Not to be forgotten: Reva Simon, Ed Hackman, and Joyce & Ernie Pearl.)

 At this point in time I was happy not to have a death to report.  Unfortunately, I just got the sad news that Irwin (Butch) Schutzer has passed away.  Butch was the loving brother of Estelle Davidson, and a descendent of Lazar Rubenstein.  He was a devoted friend, a loving father, and dear uncle.  At our recent anniversary dinner dance, he and Millie were surrounded by family and friends.  Each time I saw him, he never failed to say wonderful, complimentary things.  Butch will be missed very much by everyone who knew him. 

Thank you for your kind words, thank you for your participation in whatever way you can, thank you for your monetary help, and thank you for being my friend.  One last favor:  please try to come to our October 11th election meeting.  I promise it won’t hurt a bit!!!

Shalom to one and all,

Barbara (Rubenstein) Rosenzweig

